
Chairman’s report on behalf of the Trustees for Capheaton and District Institute for 2018. 

 

The same four Trustees were in place for 2018 as had been in previous years and they all continue to 

have a hands on input to the running of the village hall and the management of Capheaton and 

District Institute as we maintain of charitable status. 

Our three main interests remain as the provision of a community building for use by all people, the 

provision of a public bar for evening gatherings of local people and the hugely successful tearoom. 

The tearoom brings customers to our village, provides income to sustain our community role and 

provides part-time employment for five local people. The management of both staffing and produce 

is of a high level with minimal waste however we are very weather dependant which at times does 

have an impact on our income levels. The Trustees are very pleased with the level of customer 

loyalty that exists and the introduction of an active facebook site has enabled us to interact with our 

customers and bring new people to our village. 

The bar continues to tick along nicely providing a meeting point for locals once a week, There are no 

plans to change this. 

The Trustees are aware that the physical structure of the village hall is starting to show its age, much 

of the timber frame originates from 1921 and that the dimensions and capacities of the building do 

not adequately reflect usage in current times. It is the intention of the Trustees to start the process 

of inquiring about funding sources for a possible hall replacement programme, however we must be 

aware that this is at a very preliminary stage. 

The Trustees would like to thank Chris Collins, Steve Coe and Alan Renwick who, as volunteers, have 

helped with the running of the village hall over the past year. 

 

David Patterson 

Chairman of the Trustees for Capheaton and District Institute 












